It has a silly-sounding acronym, but the federal “HIPAA” regulations are very serious and may require many individuals to review their estate plans to ensure that documents will be effective in the event of incapacity.  

The Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (“HIPAA”) is intended to protect personal information from identify theft or public disclosure.  The law’s impact, however, is often frustrating.  A wife calls her husband’s physician to inquire about test results and is told that “HIPAA” prevents disclosure.  A dentist refuses to discuss options for a woman’s treatment with her son.  A friend calls the local hospital and is unable to determine the status of a patient.  In every case, the health provider is aware of the law’s potential for fines in the event that any health care information is wrongfully disclosed.

In response, some medical offices are asking patients to complete authorization forms, designating family or friends with whom the office may communicate.  While this serves as a great first step, it does not allow the authorized people to obtain information from any other physician’s office or a hospital.

More important, individuals who have signed such limited forms or who have not signed any “HIPAA” form, may discover that their estate planning documents are ineffective.  For example, if a Durable Power of Attorney requires a finding that the principal is incapacitated before the named agent can serve, it may be impossible to obtain the medical documentation needed to prove incapacity.  The document, then, cannot be used.  Since the agent is usually needing to act under urgent circumstances, the inability to do so may have disastrous results.

Similarly, trusts typically provide for a Successor Trustee, in the event the original Trustee is incapacitated.  Again, if the successor cannot obtain written confirmation of incapacity, he or she cannot step in and take over trust matters.  If it is imperative that the successor have access to trust assets, the only alternative would be guardianship or conservatorship proceedings, which are expensive, lengthy, and personally intrusive.

A property-drafted, comprehensive “HIPPA” authorization form which applies to all medical providers is a critical piece of anyone’s estate plan.  In addition, Durable Powers of Attorney, Health Care Proxies, and trusts should be carefully reviewed by a knowledgeable attorney, since it may be necessary to change or expand these documents to incorporate “HIPAA” language.  Doing so should ensure the effectiveness of these important documents.

